From: Rosemary Waterston
To: Chair of Metrolinx

Cc: Subject:

The Ontario Line Storage Facility location

Date: May 22, 2022 10:53:06 AM

You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

EXPÉDITEUR EXTERNE: Ne cliquez sur aucun lien et n'ouvrez aucune pièce jointe à moins qu'ils ne proviennent d'un expéditeur fiable, ou que vous ayez l'assurance que le contenu provient d'une source sûre.

Dear Mr. Wright and members of the Metrolinx Board,

I am writing to you in hopes that you will reconsider the plan for the location of the Ontario Line train yard.

The decision to put that yard in Thorncliffe Park is a bad one.

This vibrant minority community of approximately 30,000 renters living in dense high rises needs green space, not a transit yard.

There are other, better, locations available for the train yard. Thorncliffe Park should be the location of much needed Transit Oriented Development - not the train yard. The TOD opportunities that every other (non-minority) community along the Ontario Line is receiving could set Thorncliffe Park up for long-term success. Relocating the train yard to another location will protect the Don Valley as greenspace for the residents of that neighbourhood and everyone in Toronto.

There are better options, as outlined by concerned citizens who have formed SaveTPARK.ca. I encourage you to look at their material and to save their community from environmental racism. You have the power to do the right thing. Change the location of the Ontario Line train yard.

This is a generational decision. Your children and grandchildren will be proud if you make the right choice for Thorncliffe Park and ashamed if you don't.

Thank you,

Rosemary Waterston